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BOARD OF SELECTMEN REGULAR MEETING 
Tuesday February 22, 2022 

Held Electronically  
 
 

PRESENT: First Selectwoman Lynne Vanderslice, Joshua Cole, Kimberley Healy, Basam Nabulsi, 
Ross Tartell 

  
GUESTS:     Nicholas Bamonte-Berchem Moses, Michael Wrinn, Michael Conklin, Police 

Captain/Executive Officer Tom Conlan, Tony DeFelice- Acting Finance Director 
  
 
A. Call to Order 

Ms. Vanderslice called the meeting to order at 6:01pm. 
 

B. Public Comment 
None. 
 

C. Executive Session 
 No Executive Session 
 
D. Consent Agenda 

Motion made by Mr. Nabulsi seconded by Mr. Tartell and carried 4-0 to approve the Consent 
Agenda as follows: 
  

• Minutes 
-     Board of Selectmen Regular Meeting – February 7, 2022 
-     Board of Selectmen Special Meeting – February 9, 2022 
- Board of Selectmen Special Meeting – February 15, 2022 

 

• Gifts 
-     Phil and Anne Stevens – Fire Department Gift Fund - $5,000.00 
 

The board thanked the Stevens for their very generous donation. 
 
Ms. Vanderslice asked the board for a motion to exchange the order of item 1 and item 2 under 
Discussion and/or Action making Affordable Housing Plan - Item 1.  Motion moved by Mr. Tartell, 
seconded by Mr. Cole and carried 4-0 

  
D. Discussion and/or Action 
       1.   Affordable Housing Plan – Michael Wrinn 

Michael Wrinn reviewed the Affordable Housing Plan with the Board.  He reviewed possible 
strategies for inclusion in the Wilton addendum that was discussed with the board at their 
February 7, 2022 meeting.  A discussion was held among the board and Mr. Wrinn to 



BOS Minutes 02/22/2022  

prioritize strategies to be included in Wilton’s affordable housing plan.  Mr. Wrinn will 
provide a revised set of strategies for approval by the BOS. 
 

2.   Update Acquisition of State Sale of Property – 647 Danbury Road – Nick Bamonte 
 Nicholas Bamonte of Berchem Moses gave an update on the Acquisition of State Sale of 

Property – 647 Danbury Road (Hoffman Landscapes, noting the Town will be reimbursed 
for administrative costs for its role in the transaction.  Mr. Bamonte noted the next step 
was for the Town to acquire the property from the State for $1,000 and accept the State’s 
appraised value of the property of $1,107,500. After discussion and review, two motions 
were made: 

 
 Motion to approve the Town’s acquisition of the property at 647 Danbury Road by Quit 

Claim Deed for the $1000.00 Administrative Costs borne by the State.  Motion moved by 
Mr. Tartell, seconded by Ms. Healy and carried 5-0. 

 
 Motion to approve the State’s appraised value of the property at 647 Danbury Road of 

$1,107,500.  Motion moved by Mr. Cole, seconded by Mr. Cole and carried 5-0. 
  
3.   “Friends of” Draft Policy – Mike Conklin 

Mike Conklin reviewed the “Friends of” Draft Policy.  Discussion amongst the board and 
Mr. Conklin on the draft policy. 
  

4.   Request for ARPA/Infrastructure – Trails & Open Space – Mike Conklin 
Mr. Conklin presented requested funding from Wilton’s ARPA (American Rescue Plan 
Act) grant monies and the Board of Selectmen’s Infrastructure Fund for improvements at 
Schenck’s Island and Wilton trails and open spaces (see attached). Discussion held.  
Mr. Conklin to provide additional information at a future meeting. 
 

5.   State of CT Agreements for Cannon and Honey Hill Bridge Projects – Frank Smeriglio 
Mr. Smeriglio discussed grants awarded by the State for the replacement of Cannon 
and Honey Hill bridges.  Mr. Smeriglio requested approval from the board to authorize 
the First Selectwoman to execute the required grant agreements, noting the 
agreements had been reviewed by Town Counsel. He also noted 100% of the design 
costs and 80% of the construction costs will be funded through the grants.  After review 
and discussion motion moved by Mr. Cole seconded by Mr. Tartell to authorize the First 
Selectwoman to execute the agreements with the State for the Cannon and Honey Hill 
Bridge Projects.  Motion carried 5-0. 
 

6. FY2023 Proposed Budget 
Ms. Vanderslice reviewed the revised FY2023 Proposed Budget (see attached).  She 
explained operating expenses had been reduced by $149,000, and operating capital 
had been reduced by $27,000, resulting in a proposed increase of 1.37% versus 
FY2022.  She then reviewed the new mill rate projection (see attached).  After 
discussion and review with the board, Ms. Vanderslice asked for a motion to move 
the proposed budget request to the BOF for review.  Motion moved by Mr. Nabulsi to 
share the proposed budget:  Operating Expenses $32,985,812.90, Operating Capital 
$957,551 for a total budget request of $33,943,363.90 with the BOF.  Motion 
seconded by Ms. Healy and carried 5-0.   
 
Ms. Vanderslice thanked Anthony DeFelice for his work on the FY2023 budget. 
 

7. 2021 State Homeland Security Grant Program - MOA 
Captain Tom Conlan reviewed the 2021 State Homeland Security Grant Program and 
requested approval for the First Selectwoman to execute the MOA.  After discussion and 
review motion moved by Mr. Cole to allow the First Selectwoman to execute the MOA. 
Motion seconded by Mr. Tartell and carried 5-0. 
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8. Town Clerk – Targeted Grant FY2023 
 Ms. Vanderslice reviewed the Town Clerk – Targeted Grant FY2023.  Motion to authorize the 

First Selectwoman execute the grant moved by Mr. Nabulsi, seconded by Ms. Healy and 
carried 5-0.  
 

E. Selectmen’s Reports 
1.   First Selectman 
      None 
 
2.   Selectmen 

Mr. Tartell 
Mr. Tartell noted that Fire Chief Jim Blanchfield and the Fire Department were highlighted 
in the magazine 068 (formerly the Wilton Magazine). Mr. Blanchfield provided a synopsis 
of the article. 
 
Ms. Healy 
None. 
 
Mr. Cole 
None. 
 
Mr. Nabulsi 
None. 
  

F.   Public Comment 
Resident Sara Curtis requested more opportunities to provide public comment in addition to the 
opportunity at the start and the end of the meeting. 

       
G. Adjournment  

There being no further business, motion to adjourn meeting at 8:10pm.  Motion moved by Mr. 
Tartell, seconded by Mr. Cole and carried 5-0. 
  
Jacqueline Rochester 
Recording Secretary 
Taken from Video 

 
 
 










